
 
September 2024 

PUBLIC NOTICE FOR THE TITLE VI PLAN AND PARTICIPATION PLAN UPDATES 

The Coastal Region Metropolitan Planning Organization (CORE MPO), the transportation planning agency 
for the Savannah urbanized area, is requesting the public to review and provide comments on the following 
draft plans: 

• Draft Title VI Plan (including the Draft Language Assistance Plan and Draft Environmental Justice 
Report)   

• Draft Participation Plan 

Copies of the draft plans will be available for review at the Live Oak public libraries, the Chatham County - 
Savannah Metropolitan Planning Commission (MPC) office, the MPC website at 
https://www.thempc.org/Core,  and other public review agencies. Any changes to the draft plans will be posted 
on the website. CORE MPO will hold a 45-day public review and comment period to accept input on the plan 
updates. 

The comment period starts on September 3, 2024, until the close of business on Thursday, October 17, 2024. 
Comments are accepted via text, email, or mail. Please send your comments to Asia Hernton via:  

• Text: Send texts to herntona@thempc.org   
• Email: herntona@thempc.org  
• Mail: Metropolitan Planning Commission, 110 E. State Street, Savannah, GA 31401  

CORE MPO will host one (1) public meeting to answer questions and accept comments on the drafts for the 
Title VI Plan and Participation Plan in conjunction with the CORE MPO Board meeting.  

CORE MPO Board Meeting  
Wednesday, October 23, 2024  
10:00 a.m.  
Metropolitan Planning Commission, 110 E. State Street, Savannah, GA 31401 
 
The public can choose to participate and provide comments via virtual meeting. The virtual meeting will be 
conducted with Go-To-Webinar, so advanced registration is required. Please register at 
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/3458933175271313760. After registering, you will receive a 
confirmation email containing information about joining the webinar.  

For a complete list of public review agencies or additional information regarding the Title VI Plan and 
Participation Plan updates, please call 912-651-1456. 

Disclaimer: The Chatham County-Savannah Metropolitan Planning Commission (MPC) and Coastal Region Metropolitan 
Planning Organization (CORE MPO) are committed to the principle of affirmative action and prohibit discrimination 
against otherwise qualified persons on the basis of race, color, national origin, religion, age, disability, sex, sexual 
orientation, gender identity and expression, marital status, familial status, parental status, political beliefs, genetic 
information, income, or other protected category in its recruitment, employment, facility and program accessibility or 
services.  

MPC and CORE MPO are committed to enforcing the provisions of the Civil Rights Act, Title VI, and all the related 
requirements mentioned above. CORE MPO is also committed to taking positive and realistic affirmative steps to ensure 
the protection of rights and opportunities for all persons affected by its plans and programs.  
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